

WICK COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting on 15th October 2020 at 7.30pm
A meeting of Wick Community Council was held via Zoom

	MEETING OPENED: The Chair opened the meeting at 7.30pm.
	MEMBERS PRESENT:
	Cllr D Ambrose, Cllr C Hawkins, Cllr S Dearlove, Cllr P Murphy, Cllr K Jauncey, Cllr J Purcell and Cllr S Edwards, Vale Ward Councillor. Apologies received from Cllr R. Lewis
20.069	PUBLIC SESSION:
20.069.01	<p>Tracey and Phil Holloway together with their solicitor were present. They raised concerns about an entry in the minutes of the 18th July 2019. They felt entry 19.075.2 was inaccurate in that the ownership of the land was disputed.</p> <p>Councillors agreed that the minute was an accurate representation of what Mr Lewis had told the council but agreed to add an addendum to the effect that the ownership was disputed. Mr Murphy, solicitor, agreed to send a suggested amendment for the council to consider.</p> <p>NOTE: the following suggested addendum has since been received from Mr Murphy. Councillors are asked to confirm its suitability to be added to the minutes of 18th July 2019</p> <p>At the meeting of the Council held on 15 October 2020 the Council's attention was brought to this item of business by a solicitor, Mr. D. Murphy, acting for Mrs M. Williams and Mrs T. Holloway both of Lodge Cottages David Street Wick, and the owners of that property, that issue was being taken with the assurance given by Mr. Owain Lewis to the Council as to his stated ownership of the land or all of the land referred to in the Minutes. Mrs Williams and Mrs Holloway wished it to be noted that they claim ownership of a driveway and part of certain adjacent land which Mr. Lewis has chained off, and that the matter had been referred to Mr. Lewis' solicitors, and is the subject of Mrs Williams and Mrs Holloway's application to the Land Registry.</p>
20.070	POLICE REPORT:
20.070 .1	<p>Pc Williamson reported that last month there have been two crimes, a counterfeit currency passed in one of the pubs, and an alleged theft of Wifi. So far in October there has been a theft of wellingtons, there have been some domestic disputes and reports of horses having been put in a field without permission. Enquiries are ongoing.</p> <p>There have been a number of online scams circulating in the area. Reports of people lamping in the fields around the area, members of the public are asked to call the Police if they see them.</p> <p>Policing levels in the area had been increased.</p>
20.071	DECLARATION OF INTEREST:
20.071.1	None
20.072	MINUTES OF MEETINGS HELD IN SEPTEMBER 2020:
20.072.1	<p>The Minutes of the September meeting were agreed subject to an amendment concerning the footpath.</p> <p>Proposed Cllr S Dearlove, Seconded Cllr P Murphy</p>
20.073	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MEETING:
20.073.1	20.061.2 The defective lights in the Pavilion have been repaired.
20.073.2	20.067.02 A reply had been received concerning the bus stop markings. They will be remaining.

20.073.3	The contract for the MUGA has been let and work will start on 30 th November lasting for 8 weeks. The contractors will be using the Pavilion as their welfare base.
20.074	FINANCE:
20.074.1	Cllr Murphy had circulated a written financial report
20.075	PLANNING MATTERS:
20.075.1	Decisions. 020/00526/FUL. 19 St. Brides Road, Wick. Amended plans - Approved
20.075.2	Applications. 2020/01138/FUL (TP): 8 Cwrt Y Felin, Wick Proposal: Roof Dormer extension(s) to first floor, internal alterations and single storey extension to kitchen - No Observations
20.076	CORRESPONDENCE:
20.076.1	One Voice Wales training courses had been circulated to members.
20.076.2	Vale of Glamorgan Council concerning Public pace Protection orders. No Comment.
20.077	REPORTS FROM OUTSIDE COMMITTEES etc
20.077.1	Cllr Purcell reported that the Hall committee had met. The Hall will remain closed for the foreseeable future. The booking clerk was leaving.
20.077.2	Cllr Dearlove reported that the community choir was still operating outdoors. The fete committee together with the Vale Play workers and Play Wales were planning activities for the October Half Term.
20.078	SPORTS PAVILION:
20.078.1	The Clerk reported that the Youth Club was currently using the Pavilion on a Wednesday and Pilates had used it on an adhoc basis Clerk to send out a summary of the regulations for the use of the Pavilion although it might change on Monday given the anticipated announcement from Welsh Government on a possible lockdown.
20.079	OTHER BUSINESS:
20.079.1	Cllr Murphy raised the possibility of a Christmas Newsletter to publicise the website etc.
20.079.2	The Clerk reported that Rob Ball was arranging a tree, some new lights would need to be purchased. Proposed Cllr D Ambrose, Seconded Cllr S Dearlove
20.079.3	The Clerk was had been in touch with Father Craig concerning the Remembrance Sunday service. Cllr Dearlove would lay a wreath on behalf of the Community Council
20.079.4	Cllr Jauncey asked about Cllr Edwards if the Vale would be producing 'Heat Maps' for Covid infections. He will ask the Vale Council.
20.080	DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING:
20.080.1	It was agreed that the next meeting would take place at 7.30pm on Thursday 19 th November 2020. Meeting on zoom unless guidelines have changed.
Clerk signature	Chairperson signature
Date	Date